M I N U T E S

ADHOC VENDING MACHINE SUB-COMMITTEE meeting of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Thursday, July 10, 2014
PLACE:
Ho`opono PHM Classroom
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Joel Cho, Stan Young, Kyle Aihara, Don Patterson, and Ted Chinn (excused early to catch Handi-Van)
2. Member:  Ivy Galariada (arrived towards end of meeting)
3
Ho’opono:  Business Manager Kat Fujimoto and VFS Kyle Laconsay and Bruce Nitta
4. Guest:  Dyllon Asami
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Joel called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
Joel noted he’s changing the order of the agenda a bit and started off with goals and objective as it relates to everything on the agenda.  He feels more can be accomplished if we understand the difference between the two:
Objective – something more concrete, something realistic that can be reached by taking certain steps

Goal – not as concrete as an objective, don’t know how you’ll get there, more of journey of how you reach your objective

He noted we have plans to do really good at these sub-committee meetings, but a lot times there’s not a lot of follow through and noted we set out slothfully goals but don’t follow through with the objectives.  As we go through the agenda, the committee will identify the agenda items, whether it’s an objective or a long-term goal, to make it easier to accomplish things and realistically make things happen.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Policies and Procedures:
a. Posting of Commission Payments – Joel noted the objective as follows:
(1) List each major vendor

(2) List of machines and locations under the vendor

(3) Get the amount received per machine quarterly

(4) Get the total amount received from vendors quarterly

BM Kat noted it can be done, however, it will be an ongoing effort to structure commission reports to meet objectives because current reports are done in excel on a monthly basis, each month on a separate worksheet, for each fiscal year; and not all the vending machines are identified properly because the vendors don’t always notify us of vending machine turnover and/or removal.
b. Removing Former Vending Machines from Spreadsheet:  BM Kat noted we will work with the vendors to identify vending machines to be removed from list.
c. Late Payments:  Namely addressing the middlemen for late payments of commissions.

2. Status of Vending Machine Specialist:  BM Kat noted that if there is going to be a VM Specialist, it will be contracted and paid by Randolph Sheppard monies.  This item was tabled.
3. Status of RFI for Vending Machine Provider:  It was determined that the RFI is no longer needed because the objective has been met.
4. Vending Machine Placements in the Honolulu Fire Department System:  Kyle reported that the committee solicited proposals from Coke and Pepsi primarily for vending machines at the City and County fire departments.  Both vendors submitted proposals to include all blind vendors and unassigned locations.
Pepsi proposed 30% for blind vending program; minimum of 95 units or no commission will be paid for the month; and HFD right to determine which fire stations will have machines installed.
Coke proposed 28% for blind vending program; if minimum of 75 units monthly not met, commission will rollover to following month.
Kyle recommended that Coke service the fire departments and Pepsi service the outer islands unassigned machines.  He is also recommending canceling third party vending companies.
Kyle moved that the objective of the sub-committee is to replace third party operators statewide, to the extent possible, to maximize the financial return for the blind vending program.  The motion was seconded by Don and passed unanimously by voice vote.  Kyle will work with VFS Bruce and Joel.

Kyle moved that the committee award Coca-Cola to service HFD vending machines and award Pepsi to service Kauai and Big Island vending machines.  The motion was seconded by Don and passed unanimously by voice vote.
5. Permitting Process for Unassigned Vending Machines:  Joel asked if permits are required between SLA and the building for placement of vending machines.  BM Kat responded that permits aren’t done for state and C&C buildings because it’s covered by the Randolph Sheppard Act.  Federal properties require a permit

Joel is concerned about a new housing manager who wants to remove vending machine and sell their own.  The SLA is working with DAG Lori Wada to identify whether it’s a state or C&C housing.  BM Kat will follow-up with DAG Lori to take action.
6. Fact-Finding Strategies on Vending Machine Routes in Other Programs in Preparation for Consideration in the Hawaii BEP:  Joel noted that this is a possible goal.  Part of the problem with this is the fear of losing income from unassigned vending income which pays for health and retirement; however, times are changing.  Vending Machine routes is another possibility to perpetuate the program.
Don noted his past experience with VM routes.

Kyle noted micro markets might be another option to research.

BM Kat asked if the committee would consider attaching vending machines to nearby facility, if any, to boost income for that facility.
NEXT MEETING:
To be announced.
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business to discuss, Kyle moved to adjourn.  Hearing no objections, Chair Joel adjourned the meeting at 11:32 p.m.
Transcribed by:
MJ Andres, Secretary
SBB/Employment Section
